Message from the Cohasset School Committee re Superintendent Search 2019

At our last School Committee meeting we received official notice from Superintendent Louise Demas of her intention to retire at the end of the 2018-19 school year, which coincides with the end of her employment contract. We wish Superintendent Demas well as she begins her retirement and spends much deserved time with her family and friends. The School Committee is most appreciative of her many years of service in public education, and particularly her 10 plus years in Cohasset.

With this news the Cohasset School Committee wishes to announce that over the next few months we will be undertaking a search for a successor as Superintendent of Schools. This search process begins with identification of a firm to assist in that process.

Several firms have been identified for consideration, and the School Committee will be having conversations with each of these firms prior to our next meeting on Wednesday, February 6th at 6 pm, and the next evening, Thursday February 7th at 6:30 pm. These discussions will be held in the Community Room where School Committee meetings are held. At the end of these two evenings the School Committee will decide which firm will assist in our search.

During the search members of our school community - teachers, parents, students, town officials, etc. will have the opportunity to participate, in order to gain input from the broadest cross section of people in our schools/town.

We look forward to having the community join us in this very important endeavor and receiving input from stakeholders in the community. More information will be provided as it becomes available and we thank you in advance for your constructive engagement.